


Under 49 U.S.C. § 60118(d), PHMSA requires a 60-day review period when a State notifies 
PHMSA that it intends to waive a pipeline safety regulation adopted by the State pursuant to 
State certification under 49 U.S.C. § 60105. However, in light of the exigent circumstances, 
PHMSA waives the opportunity to receive such notice and has no objection to your immediate 
issuance of temporary waivers in the two circumstances noted above if necessary to expedite the 
engagement of pipeline personnel to assist with the response and recovery effort precipitated by 
Hurricane Dorian, and provided the waivers do not exceed 30 days (with the opportunity for 
extension). 

If you wish to discuss this response or any other pipeline safety matter, please feel free to contact 
me or Massoud Tahamtani, Deputy Associate Administrator for Pipeline Safety, at 202-366-
8865. 

Sincerely, 
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Associate Administrator for Pipeline Safety 


